Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:
Please supply to me, under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act, copies of all correspondence sent and/or received by one of your employees, Ben Smith, in connection with the pre-arranged event scheduled to have taken place at the Athena Theatre, Leicester, on the 20th April 2018, at which the speaker was to be David Icke.

The following exemption is applicable: Section 40 (2) Personal Information

The Council considers that this information meets the definition of personal data set out in Section 1 of the Data Protection Act 1998.  Where such information is requested for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOI Act must be considered) a consideration must be made as to whether this would breach Data Protection Principles. 

Here, the Council judges that disclosure to the wider world would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair and lawful processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under s.17 of The Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

